
 CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 4
9th of April 2019
Present:
Cllr. Mrs M Webber, Chairman

Councillors, B Alldred, Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, PD Holmes, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, 
Mr D Stokes of Wireless CCTV, PCSO x, and x members of the public
CCTV presentation:
The members noted a CCTV presentation from Mr Stokes and a report from PCSO Samuel
The chairman welcomed Mr Stokes who gave a short presentation on the CCTV. He explained that the new unit had all the technology inside it, could be mounted on lampposts for access to power, and could be easily moved from site to site. The Police will monitor the unit and advise on locations, the Borough Council will move the unit from site to site. It was agreed that this would be considered further The 
Police Report for March 2019:                        

ASB in Culcheth has returned to a more acceptable level following last month’s spike surrounding the half term break. There have been six reported calls for the month. Three are related to nuisance vehicles (Off Road bikes and one of cars on CPS car park). As always please continue to report via the 101 although Social Media is a great tool it doesn’t count on our month’s stats. 

Burglary Dwellings - One reported in the Culcheth area, 2 suspects had been arrested. 
Vehicle crime - There has been one vehicle stolen in the Glazebury area. Two vehicles were broken into in Culcheth on the same night at the beginning of the month   

NEWS - March saw PCSO Darren Samuel and PC Mauritzio Lucchesi locate a missing man with dementia and return him home safe and well. It also saw a local Culcheth teenager reunited with his £300 Mountain Bike which was stolen from the address at the end of January. Darren continues to build relationships with our local Primary Schools making the Police more approachable and accessible to the youngest children. Finally, the spate of door kicking which troubled Culcheth for many weeks appears to have come to an end. 
Police Surgeries are gaining in popularity – the next being on Saturday 13th April from 11am to 12noon.

He noted concern about inconsiderate parking near building works and assured councilors that he would react to 101 reports.
The Chairman thanked Mr Stokes for his presentation, and PSCO for the report

4.1 Opening:

4.1.1 Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 

No declarations at this stage.

4.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations. 

No requests made

4.2. Apologies

Clls. Mrs Bland, Mrs J Grime and Mrs I Hutchinson.
4.3 Minutes of Meeting Number 3
Resolution 18/19
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on 12th of March 2019 as a true record.
4.4     Matters Arising 
Police Report – members noted that incidents of motor bikes being driven noisily through the village on Sunday afternoon had been reported for action.
4.5 Borough Councillors’ Report 

There was a full Borough Council meeting on 25th March when a vote as to whether the proposed Local Plan should go to consultation was passed. The consultation will start in mid-April for a period of 8 or 9 weeks and the Borough Council will be arranging public meetings at the Halliwell Jones Stadium. All household will be leafleted with details of the proposal and of the meetings.

Reports on the Pay Policy Statement and Gambling Policy were accepted.

Motions promoting the awareness of modern slavery, and to back a national enquiry into leasehold mis-selling were carried. 

4.6 Reports from Sub-Committees

4.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd April 2019.

Members noted the receipt of Audit documents for 2018/19.

4.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd April 2019.
Members noted further concerns from residents regarding lack of action by the Borough Council on promised traffic calming measures for Common Lane/Broseley Lane, Culcheth. It was agreed that a strongly worded letter should be sent to the Director at the Borough Council The Clerk
Members noted the consultant’s quotations for work on the Local Plan and extra work on Parkside agreed that it should be accepted and the cost shared with Croft Parish Council The Clerk.
Members noted that Glazebury Scouts were not in position to deliver Community Day leaflets until 25th April. It was agreed that they should be asked to confirm that they would complete delivery in good time for the event.



4.6.3   Planning Sub-Committee
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd April 2019
4.7 Applications for Financial Assistance

No applications for financial assistance had been received prior to the circulation of the minutes.

4.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 19/19
That the accounts totalling £10014.87p for April 2019 be approved for payment.
4.9 Chairman’s Communications
Members noted that the Chairman had visited the Community Maintenance Officer on his transfer to express the appreciation of the Parish Council for many years of service to the community.

She had also made arrangements to visit Cllr. Mrs Hutchinson but this had to be aborted due to an urgent hospital admission.
Members also noted a letter from the Community Maintenance Officer thanking the Parish Council for the job opportunity initially and for the tokens of recognition received.

Members noted a letter from All Saints Church Glazebury thanking the Parish Council for support with grounds maintenance.

4.10 Date and venue for the next meeting
It was confirmed that the Annual General meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday the 14th of May 2019 at Culcheth Centre, Jackson Avenue, Culcheth which will be immediately followed by the Annual Meeting of Electors.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public:
Members noted concern about the removal of trees on Culcheth Hall Drive, particularly one near No. 26 that appeared to be in good health. Also concern was expressed about impact of the drainage programme on Culcheth Green.

It was agreed that both these issues would be reported to the Borough Council The Clerk
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